









GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE

From the Back of the Bike...

March is "Water and Sanitation" month on the Rotary calendar. Consider programs this month that focus on water and sanitation projects in your community and engage other organizations dealing with those issues to partner on a project. Our District Community, International, and Foundation committees are on the back of your bike ready to assist you with ideas and implementation.

As we continue our Mid-Year visits, Chris and I are thoroughly enjoying interacting with all the great Rotarians in 5190!

The first weekend of March and District Governor-Elect Roberta Picket and the President-Elects from across 5190 are off to San Jose and PETS. We wish them safe travels and powerful experiences. Be ready for your PE to return fired up and ready to get going with Rotary year 2020-2021.

Elsewhere in this newsletter is more information about the Rotary Awards, Learning, and Leadership Yearly Event (RALLYE). We look forward to seeing you at the Nugget! Our efforts have been focused on reducing travel and the number of Rotary weekends without reducing the quality or impact. The learning sessions are filled with information and the events are packed with fun. Register on our District website at www.district5190.org

Randy Van Tassell District Governor 2019-2020 Rotary International District 5190

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES

Mar 6-7: Far West PETS

Mar 14: Area 10 Mid-Year visit, Fernley

Mar 16: Area 3 Mid-Year visit & Foundation Dinner, Incline Village

Mar 19: Area 5 Mid-Year visit & Foundation Dinner,
Auburn

Mar 20: Sierra Passport Club Breakfast Club visit, Auburn

Mar 21: Area 12 Mid-Year visit & Foundation Dinner, Alturas

Mar 26: Area 13 Mid-Year visit & Foundation Dinner, Bishop

Mar 27: Area 9 Mid-Year visit via Go-To-Meeting



AREA UPDATES

Area 1

With winter fading in the rear view mirror and spring quickly approaching, the three clubs in Area 1 are gearing up for an exciting spring. The clubs will be taking part in the Rotary Speech and Music contests and will be sending a representative from each contest from Area 1 to the RALLYE in April.

All three clubs will have had Foundation Dinners celebrating what the Foundation means to Rotary. As I write this, I hope and pray that maybe our clubs can have a huge dinner uniting all of us that live up here in the mountains to one celebratory dinner.

The Susanville Sunrise Club under the leadership of Scott Purdy is looking to turn over the Presidency to Zeane Barber who is the President Elect for the coming year. The Susanville Club under Sam Glass's leadership will be welcoming David Teeter to the Presidency. The Chester club under the leadership of John De Jong will be giving the Presidency to Terry Johnson. All the President Elects will attend PETS in early March.

With spring on the horizon the three Clubs are working on projects that will benefit their communities. Susanville Sunrise club will be working on their Community Garden as well as working with the city to begin work on a Dog Park where people will be able to walk their dogs and enjoy the scenery. And the Chester Club will be working on the Community Playground and getting it ready for the children.

All in all, the Clubs in Area 1 are getting ready for a busy year ahead.

Terry Johnson, Assistant Governor

Area 11

Give Me a "C" - Give me a "W"

The Rotary Club of Winnemucca is all about Community Service. The fact that current President Barbara Sealy wasn't planning to be club president until 2020-21 has not stopped her or the Winnemucca Club from having a very successful year – and it isn't over.

One of the exciting literacy projects that the club is working on, using funds from a district grant, is "Bookfriends International. Working with an English teacher at the local high school, the club has acquired many used text books. These are shipped to the above organization in Illinois. From there they are packed with books from other sources into large Africa-bound shipping containers. The club also donates a book per week to the local library signed by the guest speaker each week. They also provide the hospital with books to provide a book to each new baby that is born there to encourage parents to read to their child. Last fall, the club provided each 2nd grade student in Winnemucca with a book, Becky & Lin's Apple Orchard Park by Andrew J. Shoup, produced by the Rotary Club of Fairborn, OH. The book teaches children about the Rotary theme Service Above Self.

The famous Winnemucca Rotary Club golf tournament is in the works – it is one of two major fundraisers for the club. Planned for May 2-3, it provides funding to send local students to REGL and RYLA. The club's youth services chair, Laurel Thomas, also supports a weekly REGL club at the local junior high. (Laurel was once a RYLA participant!) The REGL group saw a need to provide clothing and hygiene items for students from low-income families at their school and started the "Warrior Closet", named after their school mascot. Community members can stop by the school and drop items that are then given to the students anonymously by Mrs. Thomas or the school counselor.

Winnemucca Rotarians are all about directly helping folks in their community who are homeless or who are just in need of a "home-style" hot meal. Through the Soup Kitchen, the club members prepare and serve a meal for those who need the third Sunday of each month. The club continues to participate in the food sculpture event in partnership with the local Food Bank at the County Fair. Food collected at the fair is

donated to the Food Bank where is it distributed to local families.

The club plans to partner with the Red Cross in April to install smoke alarms locally. Plans are also underway for the Rotarians at Work Day. But, it isn't all work – the club has partied, too. A fall barbecue was held and a super successful Super Bowl social happened recently. Lots of people including guests of Rotarians, lots of fun, and even a football pool!

The Rotary Club of Winnemucca is clearly a club that makes a difference in their Community (with a capital "C") with all the projects they do for literacy, food donation and preparation, safety, student leadership and more. What an amazing group of Rotarians.

Helen Hankins, Assistant Governor



FEATURE STORIES

Donor Recognition Dinner Featured Speaker

The Rotary Foundation Donor Recognition Dinner will take place on 23 April, 2020, at the Nugget Resort Casino in Sparks, Nevada. The dinner and festivities, designed to appreciate and celebrate Paul Harris Society, Major Donors, Bequest Society, and Triple Crown members, will welcome as its keynote speaker, Rotarian Yvette Burks, from the Rotary Club of Belize City, Belize. As Past President of the Belize City Rotary Club, and having a passion for humanitarian efforts in Belize, Yvette will take her audience to Belize through stories and photos, revealing a country with great needs, many of which are being addressed through projects funded by The Rotary Foundation.

A Rotarian since 1998, Club President in 2010-2011, and serving as Assistant Governor, Yvette has also served as chair, and currently co-chair, of the Gift of Life Belize Program, serving hundreds of Belizean children with necessary heart surgeries. Ms. Burks is also founder and Director of the Belize Burn Victim Mercy Fund, and serves on the Board of Directors of Marla's House of Hope, a children's home in Belmopan, the country's capitol.



Yvette Burks, Rotary Club of Belize

The Donor Recognition Dinner is open to all Rotarians and their guests, and is a great way to start off this year's Rotary Awards, Learning, and Leadership Yearly Event, or "RALLYE". Registration for the dinner is done through the RALLYE registration site, and although attendees can register for the dinner only, we encourage all to register for RALLYE.

Alan Cain, Paul Harris Society

March RYE Corner

The 2020-2021 Outbound students have been selected and are mid-way through their preparation and orientations. When you talk to a potential parent of an outbound student, you can assure them that their student will be very well-prepared for their exciting journey to another country for a year. The topics we focus upon for our students and their parents include:

- Various homework assignments designed to help them prepare for their presentations in their new country to their sponsoring Rotary club, speaking in their country's language when the opportunity arises
- Education on what Rotary is and does throughout the world and how it supports them in their exchange
- Introduction to It's Your World Travel, the travel agency that handles their travel and documentation requirements getting them to their country and home
- How to handle money from the stipend they receive and getting money from home as needed using credit cards and ATMs

- Travel to and in-country while following the local Rotary club's rules and advice as well as any special trips offered during their year abroad
- Showing appreciation with gifts for host families, Rotary club counselor, president or any club member they want to acknowledge (doesn't have to cost a lot of money; could be simply cooking for the family or offering something American to the Rotary club maybe chocolate cookies)
- How to get in touch with their country contact, the District RYE Outbound Coordinator and the use of their monthly Reflections report to let us know how things are going
- How to make friends and join activities where they will meet new friends
- Use of cell phones, computers and Internet access, and cameras
- Medical insurance requirements and costs and discussions related to different countries and issues they may face as well as vaccinations needed
- The basics of public speaking
- The need for respectful interactions with everyone and the acceptance of their role as an ambassador for the U.S and Rotary
- Understanding citizenship and our government in order to answer the many question that will arise from their host families, fellow students, Rotarians and the many people who will be curious when talking to an American
- The safe and appropriate use of social media
- Communications with family and friends back home that is balanced and healthy and doesn't interfere with immersion in their new culture the balance of not too much and not too little
- How to pack for a one-year stay abroad less is more
- Awareness of how peer pressure can be damaging to their exchange if they don't make well thought-out and practical decisions
- How to answer difficult questions about themselves and/or the U.S.
- How to make their life extraordinary using this exchange as a foundation for their future
- Learn the language learn the language learn the language using either the Pimsleur or Rosetta Stone language programs we provide (their progress will be monitored)

Our ROTEX (returned outbound exchange students) are very helpful when explaining what they might expect on exchange. For example:

- How to handle the arrival in their new country which can feel overwhelming and chaotic
- Who to turn to for help when confronted with a situation in which they feel uncertain
- What they might expect in the way of culture shock in their new country
- Sharing their good times and their difficult times and how they handled them
- · What to do when you have a host family for whom you don't feel close
- · Ideas on how to make friends and find acceptance in their host family
- Facing difficult decisions and remembering that there are consequences for every decision
- What they can experience in the way of reverse culture shock when they return home they will be different and their friends will have changed very little

Many of these sessions are shared with the parents of the outbounds and some sessions are focused on parents only. The parent sessions teach them to support their child without doing the hard work the student must undertake to get ready for the exchange. Many parents will want to visit their child while they are on exchange and we share the rules and best practices regarding their visit. It isn't simply a

steam. This is an opportunity for the student to grow quickly and more broadly than if they stayed home. But it can be a difficult release for the parents. Not allowing their child to call home too frequently is a challenge. As long as the student and their parents don't interact too often, the student will feel stronger and the parent can be proud that they laid the groundwork for their child to become an adult who makes good decisions, expresses their independence in a healthy manner and returns home better for the experience.

Our goal for the student is a successful, safe exchange. The unknown can be daunting and we can't possibly prepare them for every eventuality, but the preparation we do is a good foundation for them to make the best decisions possible and yet free them to grow and advance at a healthy pace. We let them go and they return a new, more mature model of themselves.

More information:
Outbound Coordinator:
Bob Conner,
5190bob@gmail.com or
(775) 267-4640
Inbound Coordinator and
Host Family Coordinator:
Chesa Keane,
chesa5190@gmail.com or
(775) 691-2700.





Doing Good in the World - Calling all Presidents Elect and Presidents Nominee

Presidents Elect and Presidents Nominee need to complete Grant Management Training by June 30, to execute the Club MOU and enable your Club participate in the Grants program!

Option 1:

A. Complete the Grant Management Seminar online at My Rotary on the Rotary International website. There are 9 modules taking about 2 hours 45 minutes. You may start and stop modules as desired.

https://learn.rotary.org/members/learn/lp/101/GrantManagementSeminar

B. AND Complete an online District 5190 Session, about 1 hour. These are scheduled as needed on the District website (see calendar). Registration required.

Option 2: In Person Grant Management Training, Friday, April 24, 1:00 -4:30 pm. Nugget Casino Resort, Sparks

For more information, please contact District Rotary Foundation Chair Wyn Spiller wyn.spiller@gmail.com or 530.913.6470





April 23-26, 2020 | The Nugget Resort | Sparks, NV Register at: RALLYE2020.District5190.org

TIME IS
Register before Room Block deadline of 4/9
Use room code: GR5190. Register directly with hotel and \$30 resort fee will be waived.
RUNNING OUT



Golf Tournament (includes lunch, flyer on website)
CPR Training by REMSA (registration required / \$40 per person)
ALFA (Adult Learning Fun Activity) led by Rochelle Whellam
(registration required / no charge)
Penade of Presidents

Parade of Presidents

Grants Management Training (registration required / no charge)

* SATURDAY EVENTS

Service Project: Everyone (all RALLYE attendees) bring diapers (preferably sizes 4-5-6) for our Rotarians at Work Day Hands On Service Project (Looking for Rotarians and non-Rotarians to mentor single moms getting back into the workforce.)

Speech & Music Contests
District Business Meeting

Leadership Learning Assembly

(includes breakfast & lunch / registration required)

SUNDAY EVENTS
Mary's and Mimosa's Reception
Parade of Presidents Elect
Memorial Service

, Club of the Year Award

, Changing of the Guard





Connecting the World and Opening Opportunities



Remember to bring Diapers (preferably sizes 4-5-6) to the Diaper drop off station in the House of Friendship







ROTARY DISTRICT 5190 GOLF TOURNAMENT

Come Together!

RED HAWK GOLF COURSE

6600 N. Wingfield Parkway Sparks, NV 775.626.6600

APRIL 24, 2020

Registration at 8:00 am Shotgun Start at 9:00 am





BOXED LUNCH RAFFLE PRIZES RANGE BALLS

REGISTER PRIOR TO APRIL 16TH AT WWW.RALLYE2020.DISTRICT5190.ORG OR MAIL IN FORM WITH CHECK TO

Craig Wesner 9222 Prototype Drive Reno, NV 89521

QUESTIONS?

Contact Craig Wesner 775.827.6111 or cwesner@lumosinc.com





ROTARY DISTRICT 5190 GOLF TOURNAMENT

RED HAWK GOLF COURSE

6600 N. Wingfield Parkway | Sparks, NV 775.626.6600

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Golfer Registration: 8:00 am Shotgun Tee-off: 9:00 am

GOLFER COSTS

Golfer Fee: \$90 Include golf cart, range balls, boxed lunch, and more!

Note: To pay with credit card, register online only Online registration: www.rallye2020.district5190.org

For checks, mail to "Rotary Golf", C/O Craig Wesner Lumos & Associates - 9222 Prototype Drive, Reno, NV 89521

- Please list everyone on the team, identify who you are paying for, and enclose check.
- If you are a single or couple, we will pair you with another group.

	NAME	EMAIL	PHONE	I AM PA	AYING FOR	
1.						
2						
3						
4						
	= 72	4	7.7	TOTAL PAYING	X \$90	
				TOTAL PAYMENT		

JANUARY MEMBERSHIP CORNER

Club Growth for District #5190				1 July	2019-	31 .	Jan 2020
Club Name (#)	Mem	bership Chair		2019 -	2020	#	% Growth
Alturno (F17)	Michael	Macan	2019	2020	Goal	20	400/
Alturas (517)	Michael	Mason	27	26	28	29 15	12%
Alturas Sunrise (50455)	Jim	Irvin Wood	22	16 22	18	21	(6%)
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) (21329)	Jeffrey	Wood	93	105	108	104	(5%)
Auburn (519) Auburn Gold Country (21951)	•	Askew	27	30	31	30	(1%) 0%
• • •	Jerry David	Detmer	21	18	23	16	
Auburn Sunset (86799) Bishop (696)	Leo	Pisculli	27	27	29	28	(11%) 4%
Bishop Sunrise (51057)	Erik	Leitch	32	30	32	34	13%
. ,	Anne	Eckert	45	44	43	41	
Cameron Park (520) Cap City Passport (29911)	Lisa	Hollenbeck	9	44	6	41	(7%) 0%
Carson City (561)	Peter	Fishburn	66	66	70	61	(8%)
• • •			16	13	70	11	(15%)
Chester (29041)	Terry Kammi	Johnson Foote	23	21	-	22	5%
E-Club of District 5190 (87456)		Helens	61	55	-	52	(5%)
Elko (562)	Joyce				-	27	, ,
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary (26617)	Pedro	Ormaza Christiansen	26	25	28		8%
Ely (563)	Norman Chris		28	30 41	43	31 41	3%
Fallon (564)		Pierce	38	31	35	33	0%
Fernley (73840)	Pat	Hon		-			6%
Georgetown Divide (528)	Terry	Hall Lenhard	38	39	44	39	0%
Grass Valley (529)	Carol		66	65	70 32	64	(2%) 7%
Grass Valley South (58704)	Corinne	Pryor	35	27		29	
Greenville (530)	John	Banks	14	13	15	11	(15%)
Incline Village (565)	Ray	Steinberg	25	26	31	27	4%
Ione (24986)	Richard	Forster	33	27	29	25	(7%)
Jackson (532)	Frank	Verardi	51	47	52	50	6%
Loyalton (534)	Chuck	Henson	12	11	-	10	(9%)
Mammoth Lakes (708)	Sheryl	Saari	25	17	22	22	29%
Minden (566)	John	Fisher	32	37	43	40	8%
Nevada City 49er Breakfast (27616)	Stacy	Drake Robinson	33	29	31	30	3%
Nevada City (536)	Stacey	Davidson	80	76	76	70	(8%)
Passport to Amador (89249)	Anne	Filer	34	36	37	32	(11%)
Penn Valley (29308)	Bob	Kline	30	37	39	37	0%
Placerville (542)	Ed	Mathews	31	33	37	39	18%
Plymouth-Foothills (75202)	Jessica	Herndon	37	31	37	32	3%
Pollock Pines-Camino (543)	Ginger	Swigart	21	18	-	20	11%
Portola (544)	Kim	Wilbanks	27	24	27	23	(4%)
Quincy (545)	Douglas	Ely	47	48	51	48	0%
Reno (567)	Steve	Mestre	155	150	160	146	(3%)
Reno Centennial Sunset (66916)	Joe	Musser	34	37	43	38	3%
Reno Central (21034)	Carole	Gauler	72	67	71	76	13%
Reno Midtown (82762)	Tova	McGilvray	27	35	44	35	0%
Reno South (568)	Bodie	Monroe	51	51	53	51	0%
Reno Sunrise (26317)	Mike	Kattelman	46	44	-	42	(5%)
Sierra Passport (30579)			23	16	20	18	13%
Smith Valley (569)	PDG Gail	Ellingwood	32	34	36	33	(3%)
South Lake Tahoe (549)	Theresa	Papandrea	23	24	27	23	(4%)
Sparks (570)	Stacie	Perkins	100	101	105	103	2%
Sparks Centennial Sunrise (68274)	Doreen	Barta	25	28	35	32	14%
Susanville (554)	Rod	Chambers	53	45	-	47	4%
Susanville Sunrise (57664)			29	33	-	34	3%
Tahoe City (555)	Dale	Chamblin	33	29	32	27	(7%)
Tahoe-Douglas (571)	Kristi	Kandel	53	51	55	47	(8%)
Tahoe-Incline (50115)	Linda	Offerdahl	52	61	70	66	8%
Tonopah (572)	John	McCormick	15	17	19	20	18%
Truckee (556)	Wes	Beyer	89	90	92	88	(2%)
Truckee Sunrise (29467)			11	14	-	14	0%
Winnemucca (76845)	Kent	Mowry	46	35	40	37	6%
Yerington (573)	Nora	Stevens	43	40	46	39	(3%)
Total Member Count For District #519	_		2291	2247		2264	1%

We're a month into the second half of the Rotary year, and our membership is on the uptick.

District-wide, we're up a percentage point over our July 1 totals. Several clubs have achieved their membership goals for the year, including Alturas, Bishop Sunrise, Mammoth Lakes, Placerville, Reno Central, and Tonopah. Congratulations!

A total of 26 clubs show growth, and several of those are in the double-digit realm!

Let's focus on growth this spring! Be sure your club has a welcoming environment, conduct a membership survey to be sure your members are satisfied with their Rotary experience, contact those members who are missing meetings, and let us know how we can help your club grow!

Doug McDonald District Membership Chair Dougmcdonald49@gmail.com

Doug McDonald District Membership Chair 530-632-6536 dougmcdonald49@gmail.com



Made Goal

FOUNDATION GIVING AS OF FEBRUARY 26, 2020

Congratulations to the top 3 Annual Fund Per Capita giving clubs!

	Annual Fund	Goal %	Goal % AF Per	Annual Fund Other Funds		Endowment	
Name	Goal Amount	Achieved	Capita	YTD	YTD	YTD	Total
District 5190 Contributions	\$0.00	0%	\$0.00	\$1,269.20	\$339.00	\$0.00	\$1,608.20
Alturas	\$6,000.00	86%	\$199.50	\$5,187.00	\$5,383.46	\$0.00	\$10,570.46
Alturas Sunrise	\$3,000.00	107%	\$200.97	\$3,215.48	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$3,215.48
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer)	\$2,000.00	151%	\$137.64	\$3,028.00	\$674.00	\$0.00	\$3,702.00
Auburn	\$10,000.00	90%	\$85.86	\$9,015.00	\$3,596.00	\$0.00	\$12,611.00
Auburn Gold Country	\$3,000.00	128%	\$127.67	\$3,830.00	\$300.00	\$0.00	\$4,130.00
Auburn Sunset	\$1,500.00	176%	\$146.89	\$2,644.00	\$59.00	\$0.00	\$2,703.00
Bishop	\$8,000.00	88%	\$261.85	\$7,070.00	\$12,900.50	\$100.00	\$20,070.50
Bishop Sunrise	\$3,500.00	133%	\$154.72	\$4,641.50	\$1,591.50	\$0.00	\$6,233.00
Cameron Park	\$10,000.00	69%	\$157.59	\$6,934.00	\$1,833.83	\$10,000.00	\$18,767.83
Cap City Passport	\$350.00	0%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00
Carson City Chester	\$13,000.00	70%	\$138.58	\$9,146.26	\$6,885.17	\$239.78	\$16,271.21
E-Club of District 5190	\$500.00 \$0.00	220% 0%	\$84.62 \$80.95	\$1,100.00 \$1,700.00	\$100.00 \$1,425.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$1,200.00 \$3,125.00
Elko	\$0.00	0%	\$9.36	\$1,700.00 \$515.00	\$1,234.00	\$0.00	\$1,749.00
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary	\$5,000.00	104%	\$207.28	\$5,182.00	\$8,675.00	\$0.00	\$13,857.00
Ely	\$0.00	0%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Fallon	\$5,500.00	41%	\$55.00	\$2,255.00	\$3,605.00	\$800.00	\$6,660.00
Fernley	\$3,500.00	54%	\$61.41	\$1,903.60	\$165.24	\$0.00	\$2,068.84
Georgetown Divide	\$3,000.00	20%	\$15.38	\$600.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$600.00
Grass Valley	\$14,000.00	101%	\$216.85	\$14,095.00	\$633.00	\$0.00	\$14,728.00
Grass Valley South	\$6,700.00	98%	\$242.96	\$6,560.00	\$3,730.00	\$0.00	\$10,290.00
Greenville	\$1,000.00	100%	\$76.92	\$1,000.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$1,000.00
Incline Village	\$5,000.00	48%	\$91.54	\$2,380.00	\$705.00	\$0.00	\$3,085.00
Ione	\$5,000.00	55%	\$101.48	\$2,740.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$2,940.00
Jackson	\$4,000.00	457%	\$389.09	\$18,287.00	\$13,025.00	\$0.00	\$31,312.00
Loyalton	\$0.00	0%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Mammoth Lakes	\$3,500.00	47%	\$97.06	\$1,650.00	\$1,650.00	\$0.00	\$3,300.00
Minden	\$3,200.00	66%	\$57.30	\$2,120.00	\$2,568.00	\$0.00	\$4,688.00
Nevada City	\$1,500.00	254%	\$131.28	\$3,807.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$3,807.00
Nevada City 49er Breakfast	\$26,000.00	45%	\$153.25	\$11,647.00	\$1,819.00	\$0.00	\$13,466.00
Passport to Amador	\$1,500.00	113%	\$47.22	\$1,700.00	\$342.00	\$0.00	\$2,042.00
Penn Valley	\$6,000.00	104%	\$168.95	\$6,251.00	\$944.00	\$0.00	\$7,195.00
Placerville	\$4,000.00	82%	\$99.97	\$3,299.00	\$504.00	\$0.00	\$3,803.00
Plymouth-Foothills	\$7,000.00	65%	\$147.74	\$4,580.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$4,680.00
Pollock Pines-Camino Portola	\$600.00 \$5,000.00	58% 58%	\$19.44 \$120.42	\$350.00 \$2,890.00	\$50.00 \$200.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$400.00 \$3,090.00
Quincy	\$5,000.00	34%	\$34.90	\$2,890.00	\$1,967.00	\$0.00	\$3,642.00
Reno	\$40,000.00	58%	\$153.40	\$23,010.00	\$64,702.00	\$0.00	\$87,712.00
Reno Centennial Sunset	\$6,000.00	92%	\$133.40 \$148.54	\$5,496.00	\$1,027.00	\$0.00	\$6,523.00
Reno Central	\$14,000.00	84%	\$175.35	\$11,748.50	\$14,575.00	\$87,757.50	\$114,081.00
Reno Midtown	\$900.00	160%	\$41.09	\$1,438.00	\$1,520.00	\$0.00	\$2,958.00
Reno South	\$7,500.00	91%	\$133.46	\$6,806.68	\$990.00	\$0.00	\$7,796.68
Reno Sunrise	\$0.00	0%	\$117.14	\$5,154.00	\$7,140.00	\$0.00	\$12,294.00
Sierra Passport	\$1,000.00	183%	\$114.06	\$1,825.00	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$2,045.00
Smith Valley	\$3,000.00	95%	\$83.85	\$2,851.00	\$169.00	\$0.00	\$3,020.00
South Lake Tahoe	\$2,300.00	124%	\$118.96	\$2,855.00	\$1,993.00	\$0.00	\$4,848.00
Sparks	\$18,500.00	95%	\$173.86	\$17,560.00	\$3,694.43	\$0.00	\$21,254.43
Sparks Centennial Sunrise	\$10,000.00	82%	\$294.29	\$8,240.00	\$2,249.00	\$0.00	\$10,489.00
Susanville	\$0.00	0%	\$2.22	\$100.00	\$672.00	\$0.00	\$772.00
Susanville Sunrise	\$0.00	0%	\$166.03	\$5,479.00	\$1,312.00	\$0.00	\$6,791.00
Tahoe City	\$2,500.00	37%	\$31.90	\$925.00	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$975.00
Tahoe-Douglas	\$18,000.00	10%	\$36.20	\$1,846.00	\$2,200.00	\$0.00	\$4,046.00
Tahoe-Incline	\$30,000.00	45%	\$221.03	\$13,483.00	\$1,275.00	\$0.00	\$14,758.00
Tonopah	\$500.00	510%	\$149.97	\$2,549.53	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$2,549.53
Truckee	\$12,000.00	81%	\$107.76	\$9,698.00	\$9,678.00	\$0.00	\$19,376.00
Truckee Sunrise	\$0.00	0%	\$81.93	\$1,147.00	\$1,673.00	\$0.00	\$2,820.00
Winnemucca	\$1,500.00	67%	\$28.71	\$1,005.00	\$1,000.00	\$0.00	\$2,005.00
Yerington Total	\$2,000.00	46%	\$22.75		\$100.00 \$103.543.13	\$0.00	\$1,010.00 \$570.034.16
Total	\$346,550.00	80.33%	\$123.90	\$278,393.75	\$193,543.13	\$98,997.28	\$570,934.16